
JEFFERSON TOWNSHIP  
Regular Meeting 
Carsonville Fire Company Building 
March 7, 2024 
 
CALL TO ORDER 
The March 7, 2024, Regular Meeting of the Jefferson Township Board of Supervisors was 
called to order at 7:35 PM by Chairman Alan Loesch. Members present: Chairman Alan 
Loesch, Vice-Chairman Dennis Morgan, Supervisor Keith Crum, Sec/Treas Robyn Loesch. 
 
APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MINUTES 
Alan Loesch made a motion to approve the minutes of the February 1, 2024, Regular Meeting. 
Dennis Morgan seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried 3-0. 
 
TREASURERS REPORT 
A summary of the current month’s bills was reviewed. A motion to pay the listed bills and to pay 
between meetings all the regular and expected bills was made by Alan Loesch, Dennis Morgan 
seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried 3-0.  
 

General Fund Bills – $17,869.14  State Fund – $6,136.410 
 
PERSON TO BE HEARD – NONE 
 

CORRESPONDENCE – NONE 
 
ADMINISTRATIVE/TAX ASSESSMENT   - 

• McClelland application 

• #536 Wentzel-Watts - agricultural building 
 
ENGINEERING REPORT.   NONE 
 
FIRE COMPANY REPORT - NONE 
 
EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT REPORT - NONE. 
 
COG REPORT – NONE 
 
ROAD REPORT  

• Keith Crum reported that he expects to hear this week about the possible International 
repairs. The list includes air tanks, clutch linkage, and hydraulic pump. 

• There was some snow. 

• He has cleaned up the branches from the heavy snow. 

• The equipment has been rinsed off. 

• He took the blower up the mountain but wants to do all the other roads. 

• The road survey is scheduled for Sunday at 1:00. 
 
 

OLD BUSINESS   

• No update from Comcast. 



• No added information on West Cross Rd bridge. 

• America250 -tabled. 

• Girl Scout parcel consolidation plan – Ed Fisher is working with them as some changes 
were needed in the plan. 

• Ordinances – Alan Loesch reviewed the information that he has been collecting on  
nuisance issues, temporary driveways, and tree issues. 

• Issues with cars left parked along the roadway in areas that are difficult to pass by or to see 
past. The Township has the authority to post some areas as no parking, may need an 
ordinance to have a fine. 
 

 NEW BUSINESS  

• The Conservation District is approving Phase 2 of our low volume road project. 
Paperwork should be coming to us in a week or two. Alan Loesch made a motion to go 
out for road Phase 2 bids as soon as the grant is finalized. Seconded by Dennis Morgan. 
All in favor. Motion carried 3-0. 

• The Supervisors discussed the need for signage at on Carsonville Rd for turn into Middle 
Rd. Dennis Morgan wants to take two cars out during the road inspection and check 
visibility . 

 
PUBLIC COMMENT – NONE 

 

ADJOURNMENT – Alan Loesch motioned to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Dennis 
Morgan. All were in favor and the meeting adjourned at 8:33 P.M. 
 
Robyn Loesch 
Secretary/Treasurer   


